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At the January 15th Arrowhead Improvements Association Board of Directors 

Special Meeting two new board members were sworn in.  Dale Breckenridge and 

Bridget Isle come to the AIA board with a commitment to serving our community.   

 Dale and his wife live in Grand Junction and spend their summers at Arrowhead.  

Having lived in Colorado for 16 years, and Arrowhead for 6, they enjoy the mountains, 

scenery, and relaxed pace of Colorado life.  A huge difference coming from the Silicon 

Valley in California!  Dale enjoys the outdoors and all the activities that entails, from 

riding all terrain vehicles to chopping wood.  On rainy afternoons he can be found 

making side tables or faceting gemstones for his wife. 

 Bridget and her husband Steve started coming to Arrowhead almost 30 years ago 

visiting friends.  They loved it here, bought their lot, built a house, and moved here full 

time upon Bridget’s retirement in 2010.  They spend their time between Arrowhead 

and their horse ranch in Delta.  Both Isles are retired from California jobs, Steve as a 

Military Flight Instructor and Bridget as a Prison Guard.  She also has 20+ years in 

Real Estate and the Title and Escrow business. 

 The Isles are avid outdoors people including a love of hunting and fishing.  They 

breed, raise, and show American Quarter Horse Association Performance horses and 

have been doing so for over 35 years.  In addition to having shown horses all over the 

United States, they have bred several World Champion Reining and Reined 

Cowhorses. 

 Welcome Dale and Bridget to the Arrowhead Improvements Association Board of 

Directors! 

February/March 

2016 

I love Arrowhead 

in the Winter! 
 
Quotes throughout this 
issue are some of the 
entries from a contest 
we ran in the last issue 
of Smoke Signals.  We 
drew a winning name 
from a drawing of all the 
entries for a $50 gift 
card to Arrowhead 
Mountain Lodge.  The 
winner is… 
 

Brad and Millie 

Fowler  
 

Thank you to all who 
entered!  Enjoy winter! 

Dale Breckenridge Bridget Isle 
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Arrowhead Improvements Association — Board of Directors 
 

Mike Wigent, President  ……………..……... aia1bod@gmail.com 

John Moseman, Vice President  …..... jmoseman1102@gmail.com 

Al Hale, Treasurer  ………..……………………. al.hale@live.com 

Curt Treichel, Secretary  ….………. curt.treichel.aia@gmail.com 

Dale Breckenridge ….……,……... dbreckenridge.aia@gmail.com   
Bridget Isle ............................................. bridgetisleaia@gmail.com 

 

 

ARROWHEAD IMPROVEMENTS ASSOCIATION, INC. 
P.O. Box 89, 101 N. Uncompaghre, #4, Montrose, CO 81402 
Dave Tobler, Office Manager  —  aia@arrowhead1.org 

 

The Arrowhead Improvements Association Official AIA Website & Smoke Signals Newsletter 
www.arrowhead1.org 

The Arrowhead Improvements Association Inc. is a state non-profit organization. The purpose of the Arrowhead 
HOA is to unite the property owners of the Arrowhead subdivision in Cimarron, Colorado; to encourage civic 
improvements within said area, to encourage community activities including, but not by way of limitation, the 
beautification, maintenance, and general appearance of vacant and improved lots, filing roads, winter parking lot, 
entrances, open and recreational areas situated within the area and used in common by its residents; enhance the 
safety of Arrowhead; facilitate enforcement of any and all building restrictions, protective covenants, and to 
otherwise act in the interests of the members of the Association. Appearance of an advertisement in the Smoke 
Signals Newsletter and AIA Website does not constitute a recommendation or endorsement by the Association of 
the goods or services offered. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not 
the Board of your Association. Neither, the Board, the publisher, or the authors intend to provide any professional 
service or opinion through this publication. 

News Articles 

The deadline for news articles is the 15th of the month before the next bi-monthly issue. Please email news articles 
to aiasmokesignals@gmail.com. All letters or articles need to include your name and a daytime phone number. All 

articles must be approved by the editors for publication, or as space permits.* 
 

Advertising 

The deadline for an advertisement is the 15th of the month before the next  

bi-monthly issue. To place an ad please call Cappi Castro at 970-260-3410 or 

email: aiasmokesignals@gmail.com / online order form  

 
NOTE:  I cannot guarantee ads placed that are emailed to my personal email—please use the email above. 

Arrorwhead1.org is the only official website for Arrowhead 

property owners (owners in Arrowhead in Gunnison Country 

Subdivision, also commonly referred to as Arrowhead or 

Arrowhead Ranch).  Smoke Signals is the only official publication 

of Arrowhead Improvements Association, Inc., the property owners 

association for Arrowhead in Gunnison Country Subdivision.  And 

“Arrowhead in Colorado (AIA)” is the only official Facebook page.  

No other chat room, blog, forum, website, Facebook page or other 

electronic or written publication is supported, sanctioned, 

associated with or condoned by Arrowhead Improvements 

Association, Inc., and said Association is not responsible for their 

content.  

For current  

information and 

events be sure to... 

Notice 

All real estate advertised herein is subject to the Federal 

Fair Housing Law.  The Arrowhead Improvements 

Association and its publication “Smoke Signals,” will not 

knowingly accept any advertising for real estate which is a 

violation of the law, either Federal or State.  

If you feel you have been discriminated against call the 

Colorado Civil Rights Division at 970-248-7329 or HUD 

303-844-6158 or 1-800-669-9777. 



Dear Arrowhead Owners, 

I hope all of you had a great Christmas and Holiday Season. The winter parking lot was full, which is an 

indication that many of you took advantage of an Arrowhead Christmas. I have received feedback that 

finding a parking space was, at times, challenging. The board is looking into options to increase parking 

availability during the peak winter use season(s). The board will be discussing these options at future 

meetings. 

 

During this peak use time that saw several snow storms, I cannot thank the following people enough. My 

thanks go out to Toby, Jim, and Dave with patrol, road and trail groomer operator Ron, and heavy equipment 

operator Will, for keeping the Alpine passable and the parking lot clear. Hats off to you guys!! 

 

Please note that due to staffing shortages, Patrol needs 48 hours notice for driveway services.  

 

During the January board meeting we swore in the two recently elected board members. I would like to 

welcome Bridget Isle and Dale Breckenridge to the board. Their input and participation is welcomed and 

appreciated! 

 

I would like to thank the two outgoing directors, Kathy Krohn and Tim Carlson, for their time on the board 

and volunteer service to the community as board members. I appreciate their dedication and commitment to 

the association and Arrowhead. They were a pleasure to work with.  

 

Also, during the meeting, the 2016 board officers were determined. I will continue as board president, John 

Moseman will continue to serve as vice president, Al Hale will stay in the treasure’s position and Curt 

Treichel was selected to serve as secretary. Thanks for agreeing to be officers. 
 

As a reminder, the next board meeting will be in May.  Hope to see you there. 
 

Sincerely, 

Mike Wigent    
AIA Board President 

aia1bod@gmail.com  •  970-901-4867 
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President’s Message 
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 2nd Annual 

Arrowhead Snowmobile 

Poker Run 
Presented by Arrowhead Mountain Lodge 

And Arrowhead Snowmobile Club 

MUSIC, Food, 
Fun AND PRIZES!  
$25 PER HAND  

 

SATURDAY MARCH 5, 2016 

10:00am 

Registration and check-in 9am 

PRE-REGISTER AT  

WWW.ARROWHEADMOUNTAINLODGE.COM 

Call 970-862-8206 for more details  

21401 Alpine Plateau Rd. Cimarron, CO 81220  

Operating under a special use permit on the Gunnison National Forest 



                                                         

Arrowhead is a great place, 365 days a year. 

 Our Heavy Equipment Operators, Will Hobson and Ron Corder, are tasked with ensuring access 365 days 

a year. We are very fortunate to have two such competent professionals working on behalf of our community. 

 They both say the snow groomer we purchased in 2014 and the grader front blade we purchased in 2015 

are performing as advertised, making it easier for them to groom and/or move snow in a more efficient 

manner. 

 There are several things owners and guests can do to help Will and Ron keep our roads open during the 

winter months. 

 First of all, please realize Will and Ron have about 25 miles of roads to maintain in what are sometimes 

some very miserable weather conditions. They put in some very long days and some very long nights on our 

behalf. Please be patient. 

 Second, when you encounter the snow groomer or grader, stop, do not get off of the road, and wait for 

them to find a way to move over and let you pass. They do not want to spend valuable time getting you 

unstuck because you tried to go around them. Let them call the shots so you can stay on the road and not get 

stuck. If there is a filing road intersection you can return to and wait, that can be helpful. 

 Third, periodically a request is put out via the Arrowhead Blast email for all owners to remove every 

vehicle from the winter parking lot for half a day so Will and Ron can clear the parking lot of snow. Please 

pay attention to this advertised schedule so your vehicle is not the one in their way to get their work done. If 

you are going to be off the mountain, make sure somebody on the mountain has your keys so they can move 

your vehicle for you.   (To be added to the email blast:  mailto:arrowheadblast@gmail.com) 

 Going forward, Board Member Jim Matteson will be the Board Liaison for Heavy Equipment and 

Maintenance. Whereas the heavy equipment in my background was airplanes and helicopters, Jim’s heavy 

equipment background was ground based and far more aligned with the needs of Arrowhead. He’s the best 

man for the job. 

 I have really enjoyed working with Will and Ron for the past year. These two guys are the best. 

Please give Will, Ron, and Jim your support. 
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HEAVY EQUIPMENT and MAINTENANCE REPORT  ~ By Curt Treichel 



Arrowhead Snowfall 2015-2016     By Linda Dysart 
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DATE  TIME TEMP. AMOUNT TOTAL BASE CONDITIONS 

Dec. 5 11:30 AM 26 deg. 3" 41" 13" clearing 

Dec. 11-12 I was off the mountain but it was reported to me that we had 5" new snow. 

   5" 46" 17" clear 

Dec. 14 6:00 PM 24 deg. 1/2" 46 1/2" 17" snowing 

Dec. 15 8:00 AM 13 deg. 2 1/2" 49" 19" snowing & blowing 

     " 5:00 PM 11 deg. 1/2" 49 1/2" 20" snowing 

Dec. 16 8:00 AM 7 deg. 2" 51 1/2" 21" clearing 

Dec. 17 10:00 AM 6 deg. 5" 56 1/2" 24" clearing 

Dec. 20 8:00 AM 26 deg. 1" 57 1/2" 20" lightly snowing 

    " 2:00 PM 26 deg. 2 1/2" 60" 21" cloudy 

Dec. 21 8:00 AM 20 deg. 3" 63" 24" lightly snowing 

Dec. 22 11:00 AM 30 deg. 1/2" 63 1/2" 21" light snow most of the day 

     " 4:00 PM 27 deg. 1" 64 1/2" 22" snowing harder now 

Dec. 23 9:00 AM 22 deg. 6" 70 1/2" 26" partly cloudy 

     " 5:00 PM 16 deg. 2" 72 1/2" 27" windy 

Dec. 24 5:00 PM 11 deg. 1 1/2" 74" 27" lightly snowing 

Dec. 25 8:00 AM 12 deg. 6" 80" 33" snowing 

     " 2:00 PM 19 deg. 3" 83" 35" light snow 

     " 4:30 PM 17 deg. 2 1/2" 85 1/2" 34" not snowing at this time 

Dec. 26 8:00 AM 6 deg. 1 1/2" 87" 34" partly cloudy 

Dec. 30 8:00 AM 13 deg. 3" 90" 29" snowing 

     " 12:30 PM 15 deg. 2 1/2" 92 1/2" 30" snowing 

     " 3:30 PM 16 deg. 3 1/2" 96" 32" very lightly snowing 

Dec. 31 8:30 AM 12 deg. 3" 99" 33" clearing 

Jan. 7 8:00 AM 24 deg. 1 1/2" 100 1/2" 27" lightly snowing 

Jan. 8 10:00 AM 16 deg. 1/2" 101" 27" lightly snowing 

     " 5:00 PM 21 deg. 1/2" 101 1/2" 27" lightly snowing 

Jan. 9 8:00 AM 17 deg. 3 1/2" 105" 30" lightly snowing 

Jan. 10 8:00 AM 17 deg. 3" 108" 32" clearing 

Jan. 15 9:00 AM 19 deg. 1" 109" 27" lightly snowing 

     " 1:00 PM 23 deg. 1" 110" 27" lightly snowing 

     " 5:00 PM 18 deg. 1" 111" 28" lightly snowing 

Jan. 16 11:00 AM 20 deg. 4" 115" 32" some sun 

Jan. 17 8:00 AM 21 deg. 2" 117" 33" lightly snowing 

Jan. 19 8:00 AM 26 deg. 2 1/2" 119 1/2" 33" clearing 

Jan. 20 10:00 AM 27 deg. 2" 121 1/2" 33" lightly snowing 

     " 5:30 PM 19 deg. 1 1/2" 123" 34" snowing & blowing 

Jan. 21 8:30 AM 19 deg. 1 1/2" 124 1/2" 34" clear 

Comparison: 

Snowfall for December 2014 = 36 1/2" 

Snowfall for December 2015 = 61" 

Cumulative at end of Dec. 2014 = 83" 

Cumulative at end of Dec. 2015 = 99" 

Comparison: 

Snowfall for January 2015 = 7" 

Cumulative at end of Jan. 2015 = 92" 

(measurements taken on deck at 504 Snowshoe Lane)

Total snowfalls: 

1983-1984 = 444"  
       (from Jim Squirrell) 
2005-2006 = 245" 

2006-2007 = 219" 

2007-2008 = 338" 

2008-2009 = 267" 

2009-2010 = 217" 

2010-2011 = 249" 

2013-2014 = 243 1/2" 

2014-2015 = 187" 
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The new fallen snow seems to be sprinkled 

with diamonds and the branches of the 

evergreens laden with the heavy snow bend 

low as though bowing in prayer and the 

aspen lift up their branches in praise. Going 

through the trees on a snow machine is like 

driving through a Christmas card, I never 

tire of the amazing beauty that surrounds us. 

Then there are the friends and neighbors 

who are always there to help, whether it is 

just to borrow an egg or two, or to come in 

minutes to respond to an emergency. Finally, 

the fun to be had in community functions, 

the snowmobile club, the games at potluck 

or at the Lodge, the book club, and the 

community dinners, and so much more. All 

seasons are amazing but winter is best!                     

   ~ Kathy Koeltzow  
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Glynn Abbott   

970-862-8207           

325-668-0678 

◊ 

Toby Ezell 

970-862-8337 

▪ Cabin Maintenance & Repair  ▪  Remodeling ▪  
▪ Cabin Winterization  ▪  Storage Buildings ▪                   
▪ Cabinets, Doors, and Windows Installed ▪                                              

▪ Decks  ▪  Staining Decks and Cabins ▪   
▪ Flooring & Countertops (Laminate, Tile, Wood) ▪ 

                                                      
                                                      

 

For current events and 

community  

information 

be sure to... 

Bob DeRosia 
General Contractor ~ Cedar Log Homes 

 

General Carpentry • Remodels • Painting • Drywall 
x 

970-261-5136 (cell)  ~  970-249-3001 (home)     
P.O. Box 128 ~ Cimarron, CO  81220 

For information that needs to be  

sent out in a hurry…  

sign up for the AIA Email Blast. 

Email your request to arrowheadblast@gmail.com 

 Date Book and Author 

 Feb. 5 Blessings Among the Battles  

  by Terri Chilcote 

 Mar. 4 The Friday Night Knitting Club  

  by Kate Jacobs 

            No meeting in April or May 

 June 3 Still Life by Louise Penny 

 *July 8  Eva's Story by Evelyn Julia Kent 

 Aug. 5 Serena by Ron Rash 

 *Sept. 9  Pigs in Heaven by Barbara Kingsolver 

 Oct. 7 Snobs by Julian Fellowes 

 Nov. 4 Read a "banned" book 

            No December meeting 

Arrowhead Book Club 

Happy Reading! 

The Arrowhead Book Club will meet 

at the Arrowhead Mountain Lodge  

at 11:30 on dates below. 

Everyone is welcome!   

Call Linda Dysart 862-8287  

for more information. 

Arrowhead, I love the people, the magical beauty, 
the active life style, the quiet, snowmobiling.... 
What's not to like? If  there were anything 
negative, the positive would wash it away!!!  
God's Country!!!   ~ Melanie Bates   

                                                      
                                                      



Design Review  
Message 
 

 Welcome to all the new owners.  There are quite a few new owners this year.  Please get acquainted 

with your neighbors.  They can answer many questions about Arrowhead.  Please read the Covenants and 

Regulations.  Any changes you want on your property will probably need to go through the Design Review 

committee.  Feel free to call me at 970 862-8449 or email me (joyce.boulter@gmail.com) and I will be glad 

to answer any questions for you.   For those wanting to build, spring may not occur before June.  We have 

lots of beautiful snow and it may take a while to melt.   Once again we will be concentrating on signs for 

your lot.  Any lot that has a driveway should have a sign indicating the road number.  You can add your 

name and the road name, but all that is required is the number.   I hope you will enjoy the rest of the winter 

and the coming summer in our little paradise. 

By Joyce Boulter 
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Please contact Sue at  

ssullens52@yahoo.com 

or call 410-971-2522 

Modified A frame.  LL has family 

room with 2 sleep sofas and a 

laundry room.  Main Level has 

living/dining room combo, kitchen with 

dishwasher, 2 full baths, and a master 

bedroom with a double bed.  Upstairs loft 

has 2 twin beds and a cat walk leading to a 

small upper deck.  Living room has wood 

stove.   

Phone line & WIFI. 

$100 per night  

Reminder! 

If you are needing driveway services, due to staffing 
shortages, Arrowhead Patrol needs at least 48 hours notice.  
Please remember that the Arrowhead Patrol land line was 

disconnected as of 12/31/15.  
All calls for Arrowhead Patrol will need to be made to the 

Patrol cell phone 970-209-6335.  
If a patrol officer does not answer, leave a message and the 

on duty officer will contact you as soon as possible.  
Please call Gunnison 911 if you have  

a medical, rescue, fire, or search  
and rescue emergency. 
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E-mail click here:  djbuildersinc@gmail.com 

In winter there is no 
better place for family 
and friends to gather 
than Arrowhead in 
Cimarron, Colorado.  

This is where the air is 
sparkling clean and the 
glistening snow is quite 
pristine. The cabin fire 
warms the toes as you 
sip something hot and 
watch it snow. The soul 
is at peace, the stress is 
gone. You are at 
Arrowhead, a place God 
calls home.  

~ Brad and Millie Fowler 
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BARK BEETLES 

 The threat of bark beetles killing the trees on your property is very real.  Even if you have never had 

Douglas fir killed by beetles on your property, experience at Arrowhead shows that it can happen quickly.  

There have been several cases where a dozen or more large trees have died on a lot within one or two years.  

The number of beetle killed trees has increased dramatically all around Arrowhead, on private and BLM land, 

the last few years.  By far the best and cheapest prevention tool is MCH packs.  While they are not a 100% 

guarantee, they have proven to be very effective at Arrowhead and many other places in the west. 

 The deadline of February 28 is fast approaching to order MCH packs for 2016.  If you need assistance 

determining how many to order you can contact me at bbconway@earthlink.net.  I can tell you how many you 

have ordered in the past or I can look at an aerial photograph and give you an estimate of how many to order. 

For those of you that are not familiar with how the MCH process works; here is the basic timeline. 

 November - Forest Manager obtains the bulk rate MCH price from Synergy Semiochemicals in Barnaby, 

BC, Canada. 

 December through February -Individual owners place their orders with the Forest Manager.  

 March - The combined order is placed for the Arrowhead community property and individual lots (total of 

about 11,000.)  

 Order arrives in late April and is put in cold storage. 

 Mid May - Forest Manager puts out beetle traps to determine when beetles first start to fly. 

 Late May - MCH purchasers are contacted individually and on the website that it is time to put up MCH 

packs.  The packs are effective for 8 to 10 weeks, which is the primary flight duration of the beetles. 

 The cost of MCH packs is the same as the final price last year at $1.21 each.  Make checks out to AIA and 

send to Bill Conway, 1734 SE 52nd Ave, Portland, OR 97215.  Please include your Arrowhead and off 

Arrowhead address, email, and phone number so you can be contacted to confirm your order, arrange pickup 

of MCH packs and receive information on when to put the packs up. 

DEFENSIBLE SPACE 

 Although the Arrowhead forest is at less risk of wildfire than many areas in west; there is still a risk of 

wildfire in our community.  Insurance companies are understandably concerned about insuring properties in 

the Wildland Urban Interface throughout the west.  Look for information on the Arrowhead web site in late 

March on grants that can be used to pay part of the cost of doing defensible space work on your property. 

Bill Conway 

Arrowhead Forest Manager   

541-729-6259   bbconway@earthlink.net  

Forestry Message                 BY BILL CONWAY 
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It seems like each winter is a bit different at Arrowhead. Our first winter full 

time at Arrowhead we had so much snow, it totally covered all the street 

signs. If you didn't know how to navigate, you were lost. But the best part is 

about how silent it is during the winter months. I love to just stand out in the 

snow and hear NOTHING but the wind in the trees and the birds that 

winter here in our community! We all are totally blessed to live in such a 

beautiful slice of heaven right here in Colorado.  

Merry Christmas to all and peace be to Arrowhead!  

        ~ Bridget Isle 

                                                                                                          

                                                                                                                                                         

                                                                                

                                                                              



By Joyce Boulter 
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Most of us have a few days when we experience the winter blahs and cabin fever, especially in April, 
when we are waiting for the snow to melt.  These symptoms are usually short lived and disappear as 
soon as we have a few sunny days.   
 
Seasonal affective disorder (SAD) is a depression that occurs mainly in the winter, but may also 
occur in the summer.  It usually occurs after the age of 20, is more common for older people and 
more often in northern regions.  The symptoms include:  
 

 An increase in appetite, usually for sweet or starchy foods 
 Weight gain 
 Drop in energy level 
 Fatigue 
 Oversleeping and irritability 
 Difficulty in concentration 
 Avoidance of social situations and sensitivity to social rejection 

 
Winter depression is caused, as you would think, by the body’s reaction to the lack of light or shorter 
duration of sunlight.  One of the most common treatments is to increase light or sun exposure. It is 
best to get about 30 minutes of extra sunlight in the mornings.  Tanning beds contain harmful 
ultraviolet rays.  Sitting under a bright light that is a natural light may help.   
 
SAD is a serious depressive disorder that requires treatment by a physician.  For a diagnosis of 
SAD, the symptoms need to occur two winter seasons in a row followed by non-depressive seasons.  
Summer seasonal disorder is the opposite.  It has decreased appetite and weight loss with a high 
energy level. 
 
Most of us on the mountain are not in jeopardy for SAD, as we have lots of sun and beautiful days.  
Remember that it is important to use sunscreen during the winter as well as the summer, to protect 
your skin from the harmful ultraviolet rays.  Exposure to the sun in the early morning or late 
afternoon is generally safe.  About 30 minutes a day is sufficient to keep SAD away.   
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FIRE CHIEF’S REPORT 

By 

Jim 

Gelsomini 

  

 

Description December
YTD 

2015
Medical Aid & Motor Vehicle 

Accidents
1 6

Arrowhead Wildland (vegetation, 

brush)  Fires
0 0

Structure Fires (Commercial & 

Residential) 0 0

Interagency Assistance 0 0

62015 YTD Total 

Groups Resources
YTD Training 

Hours

YTD Training 

Sessions

Patrol 1 3.00 2

Awhd Dispatch 10 117.75 8

First Responder 14 358.25 12

Firefighters 20 393.50 15

AVFD Combined 45 872.5 37

2015 Training

Personnel  
Fire Fighters = (22)  

Arrowhead Dispatch = (8)  

First Responders = (14) 
 

 
 Monthly AED preventative maintenance performed. 

 Batteries – good  

 Enclosure status – Temperatures remain stable  

 

Building & Grounds Inspections  
Fire House  

 Shovel NE Bay access/egress for FR snowmobiles 

Use drag to maintain snow level NW side     (Continued on next page.)
Forest Refuse Burn 1015 



Page 15 February/March 

 Red/White – parked in Firehouse fully operational 

 Blue Brush – no new updates, fully operational 

Blue First Responder - Parked at 121 Lake for winter with trickle charge placed on vehicle battery

 Run January 06; no issues noted 

 Trickle charger placed on main battery  

Snowmobiles –  Staged in Firehouse full operational, Batteries operational  

Interagency & County & Association Meetings: 

Monthly Western Region Wildland Fire Council – Montrose, no new updates

  

Budget:  

 

 

Forest Refuse Burn 1015 



From:  Arrowhead Improvements Association, Inc. 

P.O. Box 89 

Montrose, CO 81402 

 

Address service requested 

Arrowhead 

Winter 

2015-2016 


